Burrough Green Parish Council Meeting 

Minutes of Monday 23rd January 2017 held in Reading Rooms at 7.45pm


Councillors present: Cllr. Jo Batting (JB) Chair, Cllr. Greg Way (GW) Vice Chair, Cllr. Ken Simpson (KS), Cllr. Mark. Penhaligan (MP) & Cllr. Angela Harris (AH).
In attendance:   Vicky Bright – Clerk, Carla Nicholson – Speed Watch & Cllr Alan Sharp (ECDC).

	Item
	
	Action

	17/01/1

i)

ii)
17/01/2
	Public Forum – LGA 1972, Section 100(1):
No members of the public were present.
Local Authority Reports:
Cambridgeshire County Council.  None.

East Cambridgeshire District Council - Cllr Sharp reported to the meeting;
· Budget report shows £300,000 under spent in the first 9 months of this financial year.
· Buildings of Local Interest have been reviewed and will go to Full Council in February.
· The Council’s current Waste contract is due to end in March 2018 and will go to Full Council for decision in February 2017.
· Council tax for 2018/18 will be decided in February.
· Devolution Mayor is due to be elected in May 2017.
Accepted Apologies for absence - LGA 1972, Section 85(1) & (2): 

Cllr. A. Khan.
	

	
	
	

	17/01/3
17/01/4

	Members Declaration of Interest (for items on the agenda) – LGA 2000 Part III:
None.
Minutes of the last meeting -  LGA 1972, Schedule 12, para 41(2):
Resolved 17/01/4.01

To adopt the minutes of the meeting held on 28th November 2016 as a true statement and these were signed by the Chairman (JB).   
	

	17/01/5
i)
ii)
	Matters arising from the minutes
Clerks Report

The Clerk advised that the Rights of Way Officer at CCC had confirmed that a team of volunteers would carry out works to clear footpaths 10 and 14 and also behind the pub.
Councillors Reports

None.
	

	17/01/6
 17/01/7
i)  
17/01/8
i)

ii)


	Councillor Vacancy

The Clerk advised that the vacancy has been advertised on the village website, notice board and in the Village Voice and no applications had been received. The Clerk will re-advertise for the March agenda.
Correspondence:  
Local Plan – ECDC

Consultation to take place between 12th January 2017 and 22nd February 2017. Details are available at http://www.eastcambs.gov.uk/local-development-framework/local-plan-review. Comments can be made using the consultation portal http://eastcambs-consult.objective.co.uk or by emailing planningpolicy@eastcambs.gov.uk, by 22nd February 2017.
Planning Applications:    
Public Footpath No. 22, Dullingham (part) and Public Footpath No. 19 Burrough Green (part) diversion – Approved 16th December 2016.
Approved Applications (For Info Only):

16/01351/FUL – Proposed rear single storey extension, rear first floor extension and a new entrance porch – Croft Cottage, Bradley Rd, Burrough Green – Approved 11th October 2016
16/01444/FUL – Single storey rear extension and construct 2dormer windows to front elevation – Anville, Bradley Rd, Burrough Green – Approved 10th November 2016.
	Clerk



	17/01/9
i)

17/01/10
i)
ii)
iii)

17/01/11
i)

ii)

17/01/12
i)
ii)
iii)
17/01/13

	Play area:
Land Registry Update
No update, due to Cllr. Khan being absent from the meeting.
Finance

Parish Council Bank Balances and Reconciliation

The bank balance was confirmed as £20,846.53 as of 30th December 2016.
Resolved 17/01/10.01

That the Bank balances and reconciliation of payments & receipts be received and adopted and signed & initialled as such by the Chairman (JB).

Cheques for signing and approval

No cheques or outstanding invoice for approval or signature.
Mower Valuation and Sale Update

The Clerk advised that so far Les Field had only managed to obtain one valuation. It was agreed to wait for at least a second comparison quote, before deciding the price to sell the Mower to Mr. Field.
Highways & Footpaths
Speed Watch Update
None.
Cllr. Batting proposed looking into options for 3-2-1 warning signs counting down to the 30mph speed limit as you enter the village, such as they have on the entrance to Dullingham. The Clerk is to enquire with Highways whether this is a possibility and what options and costs would be involved.

VAS Options/Quotes
Cllr. Batting and Cllr Simpson met with Matthew Pickering from Highways to discuss the possible locations for the portable SID unit to be placed throughout the village. Highways have now confirmed that these sites have been approved and no new posts are required, as the existing posts in the locations can be used. These five locations have been determined as the most effective locations and Matthew Pickering suggested a SID that displays the drivers speed, would be most effective in our village. The plan showing the five locations is to be added to the village website and the Clerk is to put a notice in the Village Voice advising residents of the scheme. The Chairman (JB) and the Clerk signed the Memorandum of Understanding between the Parish Council and the County Council, the Clerk will send this to Matthew Pickering at Highways to be signed.
The Clerk presented two quotes for a portable 20-30-40 SID Unit, with costs for batteries and brackets etc. from Westcotec and from Swarco.

Resolved 17/01/11.01

It was agreed to purchase the Swarco “YOUR SPEED” sign version of MVAS2 to B-16a088-ST-DH at a cost of £2,672.55, and a spare battery at a cost of £435.80 and 5 x installation kits at £27 each, and one post fixing Toolkit at £31.36.

It was agreed that Carla Nicholson, Cllr. Greg Way, Cllr. Mark Penhaligan would take on the responsibility for moving the SID around the five locations every two weeks, with Neil and Cllr. Jo Batting acting as back-up if needed.
Carla Nicholson will be responsible for charging and changing the battery for the unit, and Cllr. Mark Penhaligan will be responsible for downloading the data from the SID unit.
Parish Matters:
Defibrillator Update on Funding

The Clerk advised that she had submitted an application to the Big Lottery Fund for 100% funding and was still awaiting decision from the Big Lottery Fund.
Grass-Cutting Tenders/Quotes Update

Item deferred to the March agenda.

Dog Fouling on The Green

The Clerk advised that she had received several complaints regarding an increase in dog fouling on the Green and near the Play Area. Cllr. Harris proposed a leaflet drop to all houses in the village advising of the issue and the legislation and fines associated with dog fouling. This was agreed as a good course of action and the Clerk is to forward Cllr. Harris the legislation and information on fines. It was also suggested that the Clerk place another notice in the Village Voice.
Items for next Agenda:
· VAS Update
· Play Area Land Registry Update
· Councillor Vacancy Update
· Defibrillator Funding Update

· Grass Cutting Quotes / Mower Valuations Update

· Pond Condition and action to take

· Annual Village Clean Up

· Village Facebook Page

· Highways Funding for extension to the footpath between Burrough Green Top Rd and Brinkley

· Options/Costs for 3-2-1 signage for the 30mph Speed Limit entering the Village

The Annual Village Meeting is to be held on Monday 22nd May 2017 at 7:30pm, followed by the Annual Parish Council Meeting (AGM) in the Reading Rooms.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 8:54pm.

Signed:    J. Batting                                                                                   Date: 27th March 2017

Chair, Burrough Green Parish Council
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